
NEWSLETTER
The Histochemical Society

Winter 2011 • Special Edition Vol.24 No. 2

In This Issue:

Letter from HCS  
Executive Director • 2

Meeting Deadlines • 3

Short Course Info • 3



2

The Histochemical Society • Newsletter

Dear Members and Friends of HCS,

I extend a warm invitation to you to attend the 2011 Annual Meeting of HCS at the Marine Biological 
Laboratory at Woods Hole.  
 
It begins on Wednesday, March 30st and ends Friday evening, April 1st.  It is a great opportunity to 
interact with colleagues and to meet the new generation of scientists who are joining our ranks. The 
program is excellent and the environment is conducive to learning and discussion. Members of Coun-
cil will be present to discuss issues that are relevant to the growth of the Society and the Journal of 
Histochemistry and Cytochemistry.  The Journal’s new Editor-in-Chief, John Couchman will also 
be at the meeting to discuss his vision for the future of JHC.

The short course on immunohistochemistry precedes the annual meeting and begins on Sunday eve-
ning, March 27th and ends on Wednesday, March 30th at noon.  This is a great training opportunity 
for students, technical staff, and faculty.  The emphasis is on hands-on laboratory experience and I 
learn something new at each of the sessions.  Immunohistochemistry continues to evolve, for exam-
ple the use of microwave enhanced methods significantly accelerate many IHC protocols and require 
a few hours, not a day or two to complete.

At Woods Hole you will have an opportunity to:

• Explore and learn about an important research area: “Immunohistochemistry and Micros-
copy of Modified Forms of Proteins” which will focus on phosphorylated proteins.   IHC in 
tissues and cultures presents challenges that will be addressed at the meeting.  Keep up with 
this rapidly growing field.

• Interact with experts and colleagues at the new Technology Reviews which will be hands-on 
work sessions that will reinforce the immunohistochemical and modern optical microscopy 
principles and concepts covered in lectures, posters and discussions during the meeting.  
Sponsors will be providing state-of-the art instrumentation for these sessions.

• Attend the HCS Business Meeting on Thursday, March 31st.  This is a great opportunity to 
meet colleagues, Council members and HCS and Journal staff and to provide your ideas about 
the future of the Society and the Journal.

If you have  questions please  call or Meg McGough at 206-832-9853  or  me at 206-834-5012.

I look forward to seeing you at the Marine Biological Lab. at Woods Hole in March.

Bill Stahl
Executive Director, HCS
 

A Letter from the HCS Executive Director...
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2011 Meeting Deadlines 
Early Registration Deadline at lower fees: February 21, 2011. 

Abstract Submissions Deadline extended: February 14, 2011. 
 Presentations in all areas of research involving histochemistry and cytochemistry are

 welcome. 

See program at: 
 www.histochemistry2011.org/ 

Register at: 
  http://www.regonline.com/Register/Checkin.aspx?EventID=902116

Still Time to Register for the 2011 Short Course
The Immunohistochemistry Short Course  

precedes the HCS Annual Meeting and is filling fast. 
 

  It starts Sunday evening, March 27 
 and concludes on 

 Wednesday, March 30 at noon.   
. 

For details: 
 http://immunohistochem.com/

To register: 
http://www.regonline.com/Register/Checkin.aspx?EventID=902116
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HCS Committees
2010-2011

Awards and Membership Committee
    * John Shacka, Chair <shacka@uab.edu>
    * Buffie Clodfelder-Miller <clodbuff@uab.edu> 
    * Katherine Halligan <halligk@mail.amc.edu>
    * Takeisha Farmer <tafarmer@imail.i.u.edu> 
    * Eduarda Rosa-Molinar <ed@hpcf.upr.edu> 
    * Mark Sanders <msanders@umn.edu>
    * Jose Serrano-Velez <wassiny@hpcf.upr.edu> 
    * William Stahl, ex officio <mail@histochemicalsociety.org>

Finance Committee
    * Charles Frevert, Chair <cfrevert@u.washington.edu>
    * Eduardo Rosa-Molinar <ed@hpcf.upr.edu>
    * Allen M. Gown <gown@phenopath.com>  
    * Richard Levenson <rml@post.harvard.edu>
    * Heinz-Ulrich Weier <ugweier@lbl.gov>
    * John Couchman, ex officio <johc@histochemicalsociety.org> 
    * William Stahl, ex officio <mail@histochemicalsociety.org>

Program Committee
    * Nancy Sawtell, Chair <sawtn0@cchmc.org 
    * Charles Frevert <cwfrevert@u.washington.edu> 
    * Stephen Hewitt <hewitts@helix.nih.gov> 
    * Eduardo Rosa-Molinar <ed@hpcf.upr.edu>
    * Doug Rosene <drosene@bu.edu> 
    * Tanda Jaipean, ex officio <tjaipean@histochemicalsociety.org>
    * Meg McGough, ex officio <mmcgough@histochemicalsociety.org>

Publications Committee
     * Vincent Gattone, Chair <vgattone@iupui.edu>
     * Margarida Barroso <barrosm@mail.amc.edu> 
     * Gloria Hoffman <gehoffma@umaryland.edu>
     * Rima Wazen <rima.wazen@umontreal.ca> 
     * Kelley Murphy < kmurphy@genetics.utah.edu >
     * James L. Witliff <jim.witliff@louisville.edu> 
     * Denis Baskin, ex officio <johc@u.washington.edu>
     * Meg McGough, ex officio <mmcgough@histochemicalsociety.org>
     * John Couchman, ex officio <johc@histochemicalsociety.org> 
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University Station, P.O. Box 85630
Seattle, WA 98145-1630 
Phone 425-329-2610 
Fax: 425-483-1058 
Email: johc@histochemicalsociety.org 
 
Editor-in-Chief 
John R. Couchman 
Molecular Pathology Section 
Department of Biomedical Sciences 
BRIC, Københavns Biocenter 
ole Maaløes Vj 5 
2200 København N 
Denmark 
Email: 
johc@histochemicalsociety.org 
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Executive Editor 
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Executive Director 
William L. Stahl 
Email: mail@histochemicalsociety.org 

Executive Secretary 
Tanda Jaipean 
Email:  
tjaipean@uw.edu

Officers
President
ROSA-MOLINAR, Eduardo 
University of Puerto Rico-Rio Piedras 
E-mail: ed@hpcf.upr.edu 

President-Elect
SAWTELL, Nancy 
Cincinnati Children’s Hospital 
E-mail: sawtn0@chmcc.org 

Immediate Past-President 
WEIER, Heinz-Ulrich 
Lawrence Berkeley National 
Laboratory 
E-mail: ugweier@lbl.gov 

Secretary/Treasurer 
FREVERT, Charles W. (2009-2012) 
VA Puget Sound Medical Center, 
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The Histochemical Society 
Officers and Councilors

Councilors 
BARROSO, Margarita (2008-2011) 
Albany Medical College 
E-mail: barrosm@mail.amc.edu 

HEWITT, Stephen (2009-2013)
National Cancer Institute, NIH
E-mail: genejock@helix.nih.gov

HOFFMAN, Gloria (2008-2012) 
Morgan State University 
E-mail: gloria.hoffman@morgan.edu 

LEVENSON, Richard (2007-2011) 
Brighton Consulting Group 
E-mail: RML@post.harvard.edu

 
ROSENE, Doug (2010--2014) 
Boston University Medical Center 
E-mail: drosene@bu.edu 

SHACKA, John (2007-2011) 
University of Alabama at Birmingham 
E-mail: shacka@uab.edu 


